
Charminster Parish Council meeting Tuesday 5th April 2016
at Charminster Village Hall at 7.30pm

Minutes
Present: Mark Simons, Chair (MS), Carol Matthews, Vice Chair (CM), Peter White (PW), Iain Young (IY), Susie Pearson (SP), Keith Beeson (KB), Liz Godolphin (LG), Tim Yarker (TY), Richard East (RE), Sandie Woodrow (SW)

In attendance: Zoe Huckle, Clerk, Cllr Fred Horsington, Cllr Jill Haynes and 26 members of the public.

2016/057
Declarations of Interest – to record declarations of interest in any item on the agenda.


PW is a retired Planning Officer and had spoken to a former colleague regarding item 2016/068 – WD/D/16/000409. 

2016/058
To consider grant of dispensations


None received.
2016/059
To receive apologies for absence

Apologies had been received from Kenneth Addison and Sarah Hopcraft.

2016/060
To approve the minutes of the meeting held on 1st March 2016

KB asked for the following additions to be made:

· 039 - The annual donations list be added to the minutes

· 040 – Telephone box to be specified as Broken Cross telephone box

· 040e – Extraordinary to be added before the word meeting

· Date of next meeting to be specified as date of next regular meeting

KB proposed accepting the minutes with the additions, RE seconded and all voted in favour.
2016/061
Matters arising from the above minutes


It was agreed that defibrillators would be deferred to the next meeting in May.

2016/062
Public Discussion Period


The meeting was suspended at 7.35pm for a period of public discussion.
The Chair agreed to open a period of public discussion under item 2016/065 so that the members of the public attending for that agenda item would have the opportunity to reply.

Phillip Hughes, Agent for the Trustees of Wolfeton Riding House, addressed the meeting regarding the planning application under item 2016/068. There was much discussion regarding its change of use and the associated impact on the local community. PW and IY had visited the site and felt that access to the property was wholly inadequate. TY felt the impact on local residents would be significant. 
The meeting resumed at 8.15pm.
2016/063
District Councillors’ Report
Cllr Haynes confirmed that she was happy with the traffic calming proposals for Forston and that DCC would be happy to pay for a large proportion of it. Costings for the scheme should arrive with the Clerk soon.

Similarly, DCC were happy with the proposed speed limit for the C12, but the Parish Council would need to meet the cost.

Jill had spoken to the MD of Ironman. She was able to confirm that the event would directly affect Charlton Down and parts of Charminster. The road closures would be lengthy but only half of the road would be closed. She had agreed with the MD that local residents would be given access in and out of the villages. Early notification of the event would be necessary.
KB asked about the 20mph limits through Charminster, Jill felt it would be best to address the speed limit along the C12 before progressing further with Charminster.

2016/064
County Councillors Report
TY reported that planning applications would only be received electronically after the 1st April 2017 and that the Parish Council would require .gov.uk email addresses at some point in the near future.


Cllr Horsington mentioned the referendum to be held on the 5th May and its possible outcomes.

2016/065
Response to DCC proposals re A352 at Forston – Forston traffic calming
The residents in attendance confirmed that they were happy with the proposed scheme for Forston. The Parish Council would need to purchase gateways but DCC had agreed to install them free of charge. SW proposed spending up to £2000 for a double gateway, TY seconded and all voted in favour.

The Clerk would confirm with DCC.







ACTION: Clerk to confirm with DCC
2016/066
Charminster to Charlton Down cycleway
It was agreed that a meeting would need to be arranged with Rights of Way and a consultation exercise with the local community would need to take place before responding to the Ilchester Estates.

SW proposed arranging a meeting with Rights of Way, CM seconded and all voted in favour. MS would arrange a meeting.









ACTION: MS to arrange meeting with Rights of Way

2016/067
Update on Higher Charminster field auction
The Parish Council congratulated the residents that had purchased the field. KB proposed the Chair and Vice Chair visit the field to define the exact area required for the path. They should then facilitate the purchase of the strip after obtaining a reasonable quote from a solicitor. SW seconded and all voted in favour.






ACTION: MS and CM to facilitate purchase and define area required.
2016/068
Planning Matters 

WD/D/16/000409 – Wolfeton Riding House, Wolfeton, Dorchester DT2 9QN

Change of use from agricultural storage to a wedding/celebratory events venue.
KB proposed strongly rejecting the proposal based on issues relating to access, increase in traffic, lack of passing places, insufficient parking, noise and disturbance and the overall effect on residents. RE seconded and it was unanimously agreed.

WD/D/15/002822 – Frome Whitfield Farm, Frome Whitfield Farm Access Road, Frome Whitfield


Amended/Additional plan


Remove existing office/reception shed and replace with new reception/staff facility


The application had been sent for information. Stinsford PC would need to comment therefore KB proposed no comment IY seconded and all voted in favour.
2016/069
Finance
a) Financial Statement 
CM proposed accepting the financial statement despite the bank statement not being available. SW seconded and all voted in favour.
b) Payments made since the last meeting
KB proposed accepting the payments made since the last meeting. CM seconded and all voted in favour.

c) Recommendations from Finance and General Purposes committee meeting (30/3/16)
KB read out the recommendations from the Finance and General Purposes committee meeting and asked for the following to be added to the minutes:

After ZH and SD left the meeting the separation of the existing Clerk post into a new Clerk post and a Responsible Financial Officer post (RFO), and the appointments to these posts were discussed.

Bearing in mind the additional resilience the separation of the posts offered, it was agreed that the Committee should recommend the creation of two posts based on the two job descriptions provided. 

After ascertaining that the current budget was sufficient to meet the cost, it was further agreed to recommend that ZH, the existing Clerk, should be offered the new post of Clerk at SP 19 for 70 hours per month and SD be offered the post of  RFO at SP21 for 10 hours per month (averaged over the year). 

The Clerk should draft letters of appointment for both posts for signing by the Chair at the forthcoming Parish Council Meeting should the recommendation of the F&GP be endorsed by Full Council.

It was noted that the current salary scales were due for updating in April.

It was noted that the Chair maintains a monthly record of actual hours spent and an analysis will be subject to discussion at a later date. 

KB proposed splitting the two posts and offering the positions to Zoe Huckle as Clerk and Sarah Davies as Responsible Financial Officer. CM seconded and all voted in favour.
2016/070
Charminster
a) The Square, West Hill – resurfacing
The Clerk had met with Carl Mintern who had quoted for the five areas that need repairing. The quote came in at £2136.00. It was agreed to ask Sandie’s husband, who is a surveyor for Hampshire County Council to look at the area. The Clerk and MS would meet with him.







ACTION: Clerk to arrange meeting

b) Removal of telephone box
This item would be deferred until the next meeting.
c) Installation of Marker Stone

The marker stone had been installed.

d) Quote for Princes Plot

George Hall had quoted £30 per cut up to three times per year. IY proposed accepting the quote, KB seconded and all voted in favour.

e) Naming stones on Alley Bridge

It was agreed to defer this item until costs had been received.

f) Grass cutting contract tender

This item would be deferred.
2016/071
Charlton Down
a) Hedge cutting quote
A quote had been received from Robert Rolls for cutting the privet hedge up to the end of the cricket pitch. CM proposed getting the hedge cut up to £380 plus VAT. SW seconded and all voted in favour.

b) Grass cutting contract tender
This item would be deferred.

2016/072
Matters of Information and Interest and items for next agenda
The Clerk would contact DWP about sweeping the road at Broken Cross and arranging a litter pick along the A35.







ACTION: The clerk would contact DWP

KB proposed that the Finance and General Purposes committee meet again before the AGM. SW seconded and all voted in favour.







ACTION: Clerk to arrange.
2016/073
Date of next meeting – 3rd May Charlton Down Village Hall


The meeting closed at 9.30pm

